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14 December 2011


	To: LGPS Parish Councils 
      LGPS Town Councils via
      LGPS Pension Managers


	Our Ref:


Your Ref:



Dear colleague
PROPOSED REVOCATION OF RETIREMENT GRATUITIES IN THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT (DISCRETIONARY PAYMENTS) REGULATIONS 1996 (SI 1996/1680)

The following sets out the position regarding gratuities and LGPS employers for the New Year.

Unlike occupational pensions which are deferred pay, gratuities are in the gift of the employer which should only be considered and awarded at the precise point of the employee’s departure.  Any gratuity awarded may take the form of a small monthly payment by purchase of an annuity or through a one-off lump sum payment.

The legal framework covering gratuities is set out within the Local Government (Discretionary Payments) Regulations 1996 and the Department completed a consultation in March this year which proposed, among other issues, that the provisions covering gratuities be revoked.  Of the few responses received, concern was only expressed with regard to extremely old cases of people working in local government for over 30 years with potential legal rights.  Once the provisions covering retirement gratuities are resolved, authorities may still fulfil any extant contractual obligations with employees and these will be in place by the end of this financial year.

If Parish or Town councils want to award a guaranteed pension for their employees, they can use the Local Government Pension Scheme, although this does come with costs for both the employer and employee.  Alternatively, they could consider the scope for using a stakeholder pension arrangement or, in the next few years, auto-enrol employees into a workplace pension such as the National Employment Savings Trust (NEST) either in advance of or at the appropriate staging point proposed by Department for Work and Pensions as an alternative to reliance on providing a gratuity.

Yours sincerely

Brian Town
	
	


PAGE  
1
	Department for Communities and Local Government

5/G6 Eland House

Bressenden Place

London

SW1E 5DU
	Tel 0303 444 2173

Email brian.town@communities.gsi.gov.uk


Letter to PC and TCs.doc

[image: image1.png][image: image2.emf][image: image3.jpg][image: image4.jpg]